
Make disciples, Serve selflessly, Live faithfully   February 2025 Issue 

Dear Friends in Christ:  
 
February is for lovers.  In the north, it certainly was nice to have someone to snuggle with just to 
keep warm.  Maybe we need that here too.  Love is a great word that means many things.  If you 
love ice cream, it is not the same as loving your spouse or children or friends. We really need our 
friends and family.  We were made to be in community with others.  We were made to love.  Loving 
people is not easy.  It means forgiving and being forgiven.  It means giving second and third and many 
chances.  It means caring even when we disagree.  It means my soul connected to yours.  Loving is a 
difficult verb requiring energy and action on our part. It means caring even when the other hates us.   
Fortunately, we have a great example of God’s love and how we need to live in the person of Jesus 
the Christ.  He loved us so much that he died to save people from their sins and being us into com-
munity with him.  Jesus loved us so much he died for me and you.  We need to channel that love of 
Jesus in our own lives so others can see how much they are loved.   
May the love of Christ bless us to be a blessing for others. 
 
Read  1 Corinthians 13 and always remember that God loves YOU. 
 
In Christ’s love:  Pastor Ed 
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The Handicrafts group—”A Stitch and A Prayer” gives  
heartfelt thanks for your generous participation in our recent 
raffle for quilting supplies.  The proceeds will mainly go  
towards batting that we frugally purchase at $230/60 yards.  
Aside from your valuable donations of fabric and sheets, our 
ladies personally cover any other costs.  The quilts are  
distributed to our global and local communities with attached 
labels - “Made with love by LLLC”.  This year Lutheran 
World Relief will receive 64 large quilts. Also, to date, 300 
lap quilts have been given to Living Lord member, Steve 
Pierannunzi, to distribute through visits by his ministry 
group, Suncoast Comfort Canines 4 Christ.  Organizations 
they’ve visited include Easter Seals, Casa Mora, Encompass Health  
Rehabilitation Hospital, Aspire at Sarasota, and Grande Villa Living in Sarasota. Join us Friday 
mornings at 10:30 to lend a hand and find out more.  No experience necessary.  Thank you for your 
continued support! 

WHEN: Saturday, February 8, 2025  at 10AM 

Manatee County Deputy Tom Kaczmarek will be speaking about keeping safe 
in today's environment (ie: Cyber Crimes, Fraud and scams).   

Deputy Kaczmarek has over 20 years experience serving 7 years as a  
detective. While serving as a detective, Deputy Kaczmarek investigated  
numerous cases that involve fraud, elderly exploration contractor fraud,  
property crimes and criminal statewide trends. Deputy Kaczmarek holds 2 
designations from the Attorney General's office of Florida. Deputy Kaczmarek 
through his investigations, has seen many cases successfully prosecuted not 
only in Manatee County but in other jurisdictions. The topics covered will be 
from his experience in interviews with suspects, who typically commit these 
crimes against citizens in our area . 

LUNCH BUNCH INVITATION 
The second Thursday of most months, the Lunch Bunch meets.   Our next gathering 
will be on February 13,  2025  at 11:30.    We will meet at Remy’s on Main.   
located at 8138 Lakewood Main Street.  This luncheon is open to all who wish to  
attend.  There is a signup sheet in the narthex.    If you have any questions, please 
contact Deb Miller at 616-540-1745. 

Join us at church 
if you would like 

to enjoy a  
game of  

Euchre or  
Cribbage.  

Stay tuned for 
next date and 

time.  
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Who do I contact If I am interested in a  

                         Council Meeting Minutes    December 18, 2024 - 7pm 

Attendees: Pastor Ed Holloway, President Rebecca Powers, Beverly Brockschmidt, Rae 
Dowling, Mike Gutzler, Mary Hunter, Rich Jones, Patty Kunkel, Rhoda Olson, Stephney Rose ,  
Nancy Taylor, Jeff Taylor 

The meeting was called to order at 7pm, with a prayer and devotions by Pastor Ed.  

Minutes Approval – Approval of the November minutes was motioned by Rhoda and  
seconded by Patty.  They were approved unanimously. 

Pastor's Report – Pastor provided his numbers report which is available in the office, and he 
also commented on how a few members have commented to him on how our congregation is  
positive and joyful congregation.  Nothing is perfect but all is mostly good!!   

 Call Committee Report - All paper work has been submitted to the Synod and it is currently 
under review. We await word from the Synod regarding a candidate for our new Pastor. 

Team Reports -  All Team reports were submitted electronically and can be reviewed in the office.    

The Parish Life Committee has been reorganized to spread the work across more people and 
improve communication for the many facets of this large committee. 

Financial Report - A full financial report is available in the office.  

General Funds receipts are less than same time in 2023.  All other receipts will be favorable to 
last year by years end.  We’ve set aside $30,000 in reserve funds to assist in calling a new 
pastor.  All God’s Children budget is $13,000 favorable to disbursements. 

The 2025 church budget was presented and approved unanimously by the council and will be  
presented to the congregation at the annual meeting on Jan 26, 2025. 

The 2025 AGC budget was also presented and approved unanimously.  

Building Improvement - Rich and his team continue to make great progress and are working hard 
to improve the building.  Lights in the Sanctuary Hall will be replaced beginning early January.   
The Sanctuary Hall will also see popcorn ceiling replaced, vinyl plank floors added, and painting  
completed in early 2025.  All paving has been completed. Murals have been hung.  More artwork 
and “life” needs to be added in the Activities Hall.  In the 1st quarter of 2025, the Building committee 
will begin discussion and planning for what and how things might need to be changed, updated or 
improved in the Sanctuary.  

As the Building Improvement Committee has improved the Church building with the restricted funds 
that we have, they see a need for the entire campus to be improved.  As a council we concur and 
want to see the entire campus taken care of with the same focus and attention.    

Discussion ensued regarding the funds that have been received over the last few years.  It has  
been just over two years since the entire campus Forward in Faith campaign came to an end.   
Recognizing that we still had work to do, with much needed cleanup and remaining work to the  
property,  parking lot and buildings, the Council requested that “Forward in Faith” be changed to 
“Building Improvement Fund” on our giving envelopes and encouraged continued giving toward this 
effort.  In 2024 alone, over $178,000 has been given to this account.  The Council appointed Vice 
President Rich Jones to chair a committee to advise the Council as to needed projects and to  
oversee the appropriate us of this fund.  Rich and the committee have done an outstanding job. 

The Council believes the words “building improvement” are misleading.  Just like Forward in Faith, 
the fund is for the entire campus community, grounds, parking lot, buildings, signage, drainage, etc.  
As a result, giving envelopes starting in April will say Campus Improvement Fund. 

As always, individual gifts for restricted and designated purposes will be accepted under the current 
guidelines with no change.  

New Business—The Annual Meeting will be held on January 26th immediately following the 11am 
service.  Our next Council meeting will be January 15, 2024 - 7pm at LLLC. 

The meeting was adjourned with the Lord's Prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted,  Rae Dowling  



 

6    

GENERAL OFFERING #4010 

YEAR-TO-DATE  

 December 31, 2024 

$362,631.00 

2024 BUDGET 

 December 31, 2024 

$355,000.00 

2023 ACTUAL 

December 31, 2023 

$352,905.01 
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FROM YOUR FAITH COMMUNITY NURSES 
 

It's February – American Heart Month – a time when the nation spotlights heart disease, the Number 1 killer 
of Americans. 
 

President Lyndon B. Johnson, among the millions of people in the country who'd had heart attacks, issued the 
first proclamation in 1964. Since then, U.S. presidents have annually declared February American Heart 
Month. 
 

Throughout the month, the American Heart Association's "Heart to Heart: Why Losing One Woman Is Too 
Many" campaign will raise awareness about how 1 in 3 women are diagnosed with heart disease annually. 
 

The first Friday of American Heart Month, Feb. 5, is also National Wear Red Day as part of the AHA's Go 
Red for Women initiative. Coast to coast, landmarks, news anchors and neighborhoods go red to raise  
awareness and support for the fight against heart disease. For more information on the event and other  
activities during the month, visit GoRedForWomen.org. 
 

This year, the federally designated event is even more important due to the impact of the coronavirus on the 
public's heart health, including potential harmful effects on the heart and vascular system, according to recent 
research. 
 

Also, during the COVID-19 pandemic, many people have delayed or avoided going to hospitals for heart  
attacks and strokes – netting poorer outcomes and prompting the AHA to create "Don't Die of Doubt," a  
national awareness campaign that reminds people that hospitals are the safest place to go when you have 
symptoms. 
 

And while in lockdown, more people have engaged in unhealthy lifestyle behaviors, such as eating poorly, 
drinking more alcohol and limiting physical activity, that can contribute to heart disease. 
 

Meanwhile, heart disease continues to be the greatest health threat to Americans and is still the leading cause 
of death worldwide, according to the AHA's Heart Disease and Stroke Statistics – 2021 Update. 
 

The update, published in the association's flagship journal Circulation, reports that nearly 18.6 million people 
across the globe died of cardiovascular disease in 2019, the latest year for which worldwide statistics are  
calculated. That's a 17.1% increase over the past decade. And 523.2 million cases of cardiovascular disease 
were reported in 2019, a 26.6% increase over 2010. 
 

During American Heart Month, the AHA and other organizations reinforce the importance of heart health, the 
need for more research and efforts to ensure that millions of people live longer and healthier. 
 

In most cases, heart disease is preventable when people adopt a healthy lifestyle, which includes not smoking, 
maintaining a healthy weight, controlling blood sugar and cholesterol, treating high blood pressure, getting at 
least 150 minutes of moderate-intensity physical activity a week and getting regular checkups. 

 

Above all else, guard your heart, for everything you do flows from it.  Proverbs 4:23 
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“Make disciples, Serve selflessly, Live faithfully” 
A congregation of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America  
 

Visit our web-site—www.livinglordfl.org 
 

 

 

     
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Living Lord Lutheran Church 
11107 Palmbrush Trail 
Lakewood Ranch, FL 34202 
 

“LIKE” us on Facebook. 
Facebook.com/llivinglordlutheranchurch 

Subscribe to our YouTube channel 
at YouTube.com 
Search for Living Lord Lutheran 
Church Bradenton 


